
FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISS ION 

WASHINGTON 

OFF ICE OF 

THE C H AIRMAN 

The Honorable Richard Durbin 
United States Senate 
309 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

Dear Senator Durbin: 

March 19, 2014 

Thank you for your letter regarding the LPFM application filed by Zenithar, Inc., in 
Collinsville, Illinois. I am pleased to report that Zenithar' s application was granted on January 
15,2014, providing Zenithar with 18 months to construct the station. 

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if I can be of any further 
assistance. 

Sincerely, 

Tom Wheeler 


